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Dear College Community,
Welcome to Term 2 at Catholic College Sale, as we 
continue our celebration of the Risen Christ, living 
amongst us. At the end of Term 1 we celebrated a 
beautiful Easter mass for the first time as a whole 
school since the beginning of our COVID crisis. We 
were blessed to have Bishop Greg Bennet, the new 
Bishop of the Diocese of Sale, as celebrant, and 
Dean Peter Bickley, Father Jithin Anto, and Deacon 
Kevin O’Sullivan from the RAAF as co-celebrants 
and assistants.
In his homily Bishop Greg focused on unity and 
working together and gave a practical demonstration 
of how we can achieve great things through the 
strength of numbers. His message of support and 
inclusion was heard loud and clear by all present.  
Towards the end of last term we celebrated the 
gift of the ‘Our Lady of Sion Sisters’ presence with 
us for 130 years and in particular the gift of the 

Autumn,
We give thanks for the 

harvest of the heart’s work, 
Seed of faith planted with 

faith;
Love nurtured by love:

Courage strengthened by 
courage.

We give thanks for the fruits of the struggling 
soul,

The bitter and the sweet;
For that which has grown in adversity

And for that which has flourished in warmth and 
grace;

For the radiance of the spirit of autumn
And for that which must now fade and die.

We are blessed and give thanks.
Amen.
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Sion Charism. Over the course of a weekend 

we commissioned our Sion garden with the 
blessing of Sister Mary Barbuto NDS (Sion 

Congregation Leader) and Brother Peter Carroll 
FMS (Marist Provincial). Our beautiful Charism 

Garden celebrates the characteristics of the Sion and 
Marist Charisms and provides us with a practical guide 

to our everyday practice of faith. Over the weekend 
our John XXIII redevelopment was officially opened by 
Darren Chester, our local member of Federal Parliament, 
and blessed by Bishop Greg Bennet. Our past Sion 
students held a moving remembrance ceremony at the 
Sale Cemetery for the 64 Sion Sisters who are buried in 
Sale. A decommissioning ceremony for the Sion Chapel 
was held with a recognition of the past contributions of 

Above and Below - The decommissioning ceremony 
for the Sion Chapel. 

Sion Sisters, their current presence among us and a 
commitment to continue to work with the Sion Sisters 
to proclaim the Sion Charism in Catholic College Sale 
and community. A magnificent celebration was held on 
Saturday evening with a dinner for the Sion Sisters, 
acknowledging their past, present and future contribution 
to our community. On Sunday the Friends of Sion held a 
reunion on the Sion Campus with over 200 past students 
attending. Many wonderful stories were revisited and 
many friendships renewed. 
Towards the end of term, the College held a very 
successfully Parent Student Teacher interview program.  
A wonderful Year 12 RE seminar day, and a magnificent 
Year 11 Presentation Ball. 84 students attended the 
ball, which was live streamed to families. The majority 
of students were still present at the end of the evening, and clearly a number did not want to leave. A special 
thank you to Julia Moulton, who ensured this event was a great success.
Recently the College initiated its enrolment process for Year 7 2022. Due to COVID it was not possible to 
visit all the primary schools, but information was sent to all primary schools in the Sale area. The College 
promoted an information evening and tour which was attended by over 300 prospective students and parents. 
First round offers closed on the 19th March and there was a significant increase in the number of applications 
to the College. The College normally has applications from 30 - 32% of Grade 6 students in the Sale area. At 
the close of first round applications, the College had received nearly 42% from possible applications in the 
Sale area. The College intake for 2022 in Year 7 will be 168 students, and we deeply regret having to place a 
significant number of wonderful student applications on a waiting list. The College continues to explore possible 
ways of alleviating this situation. We thank all families for their support of the College.
Term 2 has again started as a busy term. Last Wednesday we had a magnificent day for our College Athletics 
Carnival. We congratulate all students who participated, the magnificent work of House Captains and the 
outstanding achievement of the Age Champions. We congratulate Theodore House as the overall winner 
of the Carnival. 
I congratulate all students on their presentation this week for College photos. The College and students 
take great pride in our beautiful uniform and I remind a small number of students that our uniform 
requirements have not changed. Please refer to our College website if you have any queries or 
call the College if required.
In the next few weeks the College will be holding a number of year level camps. Our Year 10 



3

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Camp will be held on 10th – 14th May. This year the camp will be held in Ballarat as COVID restrictions 

make interstate travel too high a risk, due to a possible lockdown. Our Year 7 Camp will be held on 
25th – 28th May at Licola. This is a wonderful opportunity for students to get to know each other outside 

of the classroom and make new friends within the year level. Our Year 8 students will hold a similar camp 
on 11th – 14th May. This camp is being held for our Year 8 students as they missed out on their Year 7 

Camp due to fires in February and COVID from March onwards. Our Year 12 retreats will be held on 15th – 
18th June. This year our Year 12 students will be divided between two retreat sites. Our Year 12 retreat has 
a proven history of providing our students with a time of reflection, evaluating current goals and establishing 

Above - The Bishop gathers with Dean Peter Bickley, the Sion Sisters, 
co celebrants and College Captain Molly Hargreaves outside of the 
Sion building following the decommissioning ceremony.

possible pathways for a future beyond 
secondary school. I would like to take this 
opportunity to remind all students that 
the highest standard of behaviour and 
quality of interaction and inclusiveness 
should always apply. I would especially 
like to thank all staff who are giving 
up their time out of school hours, and 
away from their family, to ensure each 
of our students has a joyful and valuable 
experience.
Throughout this term the College will be 
introducing a new student leadership 
program called ‘Student Voice’. This 
program is being established to ensure 
students have the forum to contribute 
their ideas to the smooth running, 
growth and development of their student 
community.

I would like to congratulate Molly Hargreaves who received the RSL Jack McMillan award for youth leadership 
in the Sale community. Molly spoke beautifully at the recent ANZAC Day Memorial Hall Service and is a 
wonderful role model to our students at Catholic College Sale and the broader community. 
I remind all in our community that while we are very fortunate in Sale to be experiencing minimal disruption 
due to COVID we are still very much living in a COVID environment. I ask all students and members of the 
community to be attentive to the hygiene requirements that we have learnt so well over the last 12 months and 
I pray that we continue to live in the safe environment that has been established.  Our thoughts and prayers 
are with the millions of people throughout the world who are still exposed to COVID on a day to day basis.  

Chris Randell
Principal
“I am strong of mind, gentle of heart and loved by God” 

Above - Student’s enjoy the CCS Athletics Carnival 
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LEARNING AND TEACHING
There is significant research that shows students who are most 

successful at school have a balanced attitude to organising their 
life commitments. They devote an appropriate time to study and 

homework, but they also play sports, have part time jobs and have 
time for friends and family. Being able to participate in various forms 

of activity helps young people grow, develop positive relationships with 
peers and adults, keep them physically and therefore mentally fit, and this 
gives them opportunities to develop life skills.
At times students can feel overwhelmed by work when it starts to mount 
up, and some often have no systematic approach to dealing with it. I would 
encourage the use of a weekly planning tool to assist students to get on 
top of their work. All of the students at Catholic College Sale are given a 

Six Tips for Surviving 
Year 12

Advice from Youth Central 

Year Level    Suggested Times Per Night Suggested Times per Week
Year 7     1 hour     2 – 6 hours
Year 8     1.5 hours    3 – 7 hours
Year 9     2 hours    5 – 9 hours
Year 10    2 hours    5 – 12 hours
VCE (Unit 1 & 2)   3 hours    Minimum of 1 - 3 hours per weeknight,  
          up to 6 hours on weekends with this  
          time to be increased as exams approach.
VCE (Unit 3 & 4)   4 hours    Minimum of 3 - 4 hours per weeknight,  
          up to 6 hours on weekends with this 
          time to be increased as exams 
          approach. 
Victorian Certificate of Applied Learning     Due to the applied nature of this   
          qualification, homework is task and  
          student specific.

College Diary at the start of the year. Inside the front cover of the diary is a Study Planner.  I would strongly 
suggest that students put in all commitments and then add College expectations.  I have added our suggested 
homework/study times below:  

When students are doing study or homework and feel they need further clarification from their teacher, please 
send an email. This can be a way of sorting out their own ideas around the task that has been requested.  
Teachers may not necessarily get back to students that night, but it will allow them to do so as soon as 
possible and be guided to exactly where clarification needs to be made.  All teacher email addresses can 
be found under the parent and the student’s link on SIMON and PAM.

2021 NAPLAN Details for all Year 7 and 9 Students 

From Tuesday 11th to Friday 14th of May, students in Years 7 and 
9 will be undertaking NAPLAN testing. This testing is compulsory, 
however exemptions and withdrawals can be made. Generally 

these are on the grounds of disability or personal circumstances. Parents, Carers and Guardians will 
be contacted if students have been identified as possibly needing withdrawal or exemption, however 
if you have any queries regarding this process please contact Rachael Bown at the College.

NAPLAN is a point in time assessment of literacy and numeracy skills. Students in Years, 7 
and 9 participate in the annual NAPLAN tests in writing, reading, conventions of language 
(spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. This year marks a significant change to the 
testing as the assessments (except for writing) are adaptive. This means the test will make 

https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/results/html/faqs.htm
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/celebration-and-awards-2020/
https://www.youthcentral.vic.gov.au/study-and-training/high-school/6-tips-for-surviving-year-12
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LEARNING AND TEACHING

Uniform Shop
The Uniform Shop are always in need 
of good quality secondhand uniform.  
Any uniform for sale can be left at the 
front office, at any time, with a name 
and phone number.   Please ensure that 
Blazers are dry cleaned.
For Uniform Shop enquries please click 
here.

adjustments as a student works through the questions so 
they target the student’s ability level. This should make the 

assessments more achievable for students who have found 
these tests difficult in the past.

At the College we will be completing some practice testing to give 
students an opportunity to become familiar with the test format, 

functions and tools of the online tests. The practice tests are not 
an assessment of student ability and will not be marked. Excessive 
preparation for NAPLAN Online is also not recommended. 

Cindy Foat 
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching

Study Opportunities
Homework Help – Notre Dame de Sion (Library) 
English & Maths Teachers available Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 3.45pm – 4.45pm.
Sustained Silent Study (VCE Students)  
Wednesday 3.45pm – 7.00pm
Notre Dame de Sion (Library) 
Mon, Tue, Thurs 8.30am to 5.00pm
Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm
Ratisbonne Centre (VCE Students) 
Monday-Thursday 8.00am to 6.00pm Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm

Above - Action from the Intermediate Cricket and the Gippsland Swimming round. 

https://forms.gle/HQznxe4WJDCpA3Lc7
https://forms.gle/Fb4hpNJRbXxaUhaK8
https://forms.gle/Fb4hpNJRbXxaUhaK8
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LEARNING AND WELLBEING

REMOTE LEARNING FOOD 
TECHNOLOGY CLASSES

Camps & Retreats for 2021
I hope all families have had an enjoyable Easter Holiday 

and the College is very excited to have continual easing of 
restrictions to enable our yearly activities and celebrations 

to occur.

The College is pleased to announce that during Term 2, we will 
be conducting the Year 10 Camp to Ballarat (10th – 14th May), 
Year 8 Camp (11th – 14th May) to Licola Wilderness Village, Year 
7 Camp (25th – 28th May) to Licola Wilderness Village and also 
the Year 12 Retreat (15th  - 18th June) held at Gelantipy & Mill 
Valley Ranch, Tynong North.

These opportunities provide students with the chance to participate 
in a program that is linked to social, cultural and educational 
outcomes for students and provide shared class and year level 
experiences, team building and a sense of group cohesiveness. 
It also reinforces and extends classroom learning, particularly 
with the extended Year 10 camp, visiting places of historical 
significance to their learning.

As a result of the cancellation of the 2020 Year 7 camp due 
to bushfires and not able to reschedule due to COVID 19, the 
College has been able to provide our Year 8 cohort with a camp 
that provides a valuable opportunity to participate in a program 
that promotes and develops self-esteem, problem-solving and 
life survival skills, resourcefulness, independence, leadership, 
judgement, cooperation and tolerance, whilst working towards a 
sense of group cohesiveness. 

ANZAC Day Origami Poppies

As part of the College’s ANZAC day 
celebrations, during lunchtime in the 
library, students 
had an opportunity 
to create origami 
poppies.  After 
learning some 
basic folding 
techniques, they 
quickly had a 
finished flower to 
hang from their 
blazer pocket.

The Year 7 camp provides a unique opportunity where students can get to know their House groups,  whilst 
making new friends and interact with staff along with participating in an outdoor program that promotes self-
esteem, resourcefulness, independence and leadership. 

Year 12 students will attend the Retreat program in June, where students are encouraged to reflect on their 
life’s journey thus far and to consider how, if at all, they perceive God as being with them. Students will be 
invited to consider the reality of what may lie ahead of them, including the challenges of life and also their 
personal goals and spiritual journey beyond school.

The College appreciates the number of staff who have volunteered to attend these camps during the Term, 
to provide the opportunity for our students to obtain diverse experiences during their educational journey at 
Catholic College Sale.  

Student Voice Cabinet (SVC) – Child Safe Committee
The College Student Voice Cabinet members have been highly active during their first term in their newly 
formed roles.  As we progress into Term 2, SVC members will be invited to nominate to join a Child-Friendly 
Committee, consisting of approximately 8 to 10 student delegates, providing a student voice to ensure 
child safety and wellbeing issues are raised and addressed by the College Leadership Team.  Further 
details will be circulated with all members of the Student Voice Cabinet in the coming week.

Warm regards, 

Tim Morrison
Deputy Principal – Student Learning and Wellbeing
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ANZAC SERVICE
Catholic College Sale honoured our ANZACs with a commemorative service, held on Friday morning, 

the 23rd of April. The whole school service was led by our Year 10 History students and included the 
laying of the wreath by our College Captains, Molly Hargreaves and David Brinker - Ritchie. Students 

and staff stood respectfully for the minute of silence, before and after which the Last Post and Rouse 
were beautifully performed by Mr Roy Condeza. This was followed by the National Anthem, performed 

by our Choir.

Above - College Captains David Brinker - Ritchie 
and Molly Hargreaves lay the wreath at the 
ANZAC service.

Above - Principal Chris Randell, College Captains Molly 
Hargreaves and David Brinker-Ritchie and the Year 10 
History students during the ANZAC commemoration.

Below - Year 10 History student Mason Brinker - Ritchie  
takes part in the service.

2021 Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF)

If you are in receipt of a Health Care Card / Pension Card / Gold Defence Card, you may be eligible for 
the 2021 Camps, Sports and Excursion payment of $225.00 per student.  

Applications along with a copy of your card must be handed into Reception no later than close 
of business 25 June 2021. Please contact the College on 51439700 for an application form, 
alternatively you may download it from the link below.

CSEF 2021 Information Flyer for Parents
CSEF 2021 Application Form

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/csef-financial-assistance-information-parents.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/csef-application-form.pdf
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PATHWAYS & CAREERS
Term 2 is one of our busiest terms for Year 10 

Careers as we start looking at students going out 
on Work Experience. Each group will watch several 

short videos on an introduction to work experience. 
Mrs Kristine Morrison, who coordinates the process, will 

also speak to students to outline the procedures. Students 
in Year 10 can do one week in a chosen workplace during 

school time. It is up to each student to initially contact the 
employer and to fill out the introductory paperwork (the blue 
form).  I would encourage all Year 10’s to participate in this 
very valuable program. Below is a report by one of our Year 
12 students who took up the opportunity to participate in the 
Defence Force work experience program, which is regularly 
advertised on our Pathways Website.
Johanna Clancy
Pathways Coordinator

Defence Work Experience Program - (Air Force 
Familiarisation Camp)

On the 31st of March to the 1st of April I had the opportunity 
to take part in the Defence Force Work Experience Program. 
The program provided me with an extensive understanding 
of the Defence lifestyle and day-to-day activities of Defence 
personnel. On the first day of the program we went into two different types of flight simulators that are located 
in the No. 1 Flying Training School. The first simulator was a metal seat with surrounding touchscreens and 
controls so it felt kind of like a game but was nevertheless a surreal experience. The second flight sim was 
the fuselage of a PC-21 that was inside a large dome with a 270 degree screen. It was absolutely incredible 
because you felt like you were moving with it which made balancing very tricky. We then went into the hangars 
where the PC-21s are maintained and had a tour inside. Later on that day we went and visited the Search 
and Rescue unit and toured the AW139 helicopter, it was very informative and eye-opening to see how much 
technologically advanced equipment is involved with their day-to-day operations. Following, we went to the Air 
Traffic Control training school and learnt how to operate as an ATC operator, then to consolidate everything 
we learned we got to operate the ATC simulator which is an exact replica of the real thing. Furthermore, we 
were taken into the ATC control tower and got to watch the ATC personnel work and watch the planes take 
off and land. This was for sure a once in a lifetime opportunity and honestly just took my breath away. We 
also had a tour through the fire fighting unit and got extensive tours of the three different fire trucks they have. 
One of them even has a big remote control water pistol on the front of it. Then we went to the Airfield Defence 
Guard unit where we saw about 7 different firearms laid out on display and were told all about them. We all 
thought that was pretty cool. 

On Wednesday the 21st of April I had a last minute invitation to join the Honourable Darren Chester at East 
Sale RAAF base for a tour of the Boeing Business Jet that was transporting him to an event. While Mr Chester 
was broadcasting an interview with Sky News I had the opportunity to discuss my current recruitment as an 
Army/Air Force medic into the ADF with WGCDR Svede. He gave me valuable and insightful information 
about my options and provided me with contacts of current serving Army and Air Force medics and a 
RAAF Crew Attendant in order for me to discuss my options and hopefully come to a decision about 
which role I wish to further pursue. After the live broadcast with Sky News Mr Chester took me to the 
flight line to see the BBJ and it was absolutely breathtaking. He then took me inside and gave me an 
amazing tour and pointed out one room in particular that the Prime Minister hangs out in. Overall 
I am so grateful for the opportunity and will never forget it.

Madeline Youl
Year 12 Student
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CHARISM GARDEN BLESSING
The weather was perfect for the Blessing and Opening of the Catholic 

College Sale Charism Garden on Friday March 12. Led by our Masters of 
Ceremony, College Captains David Brinker-Ritchie and Molly Hargreaves, 

a short service was conducted in front of College Leadership, Special 
Guests, two of our Religious Education classes and Student Leaders. Sister 

Mary Barbuto NDS, Regional Leader of Our Lady of Sion Sisters and Brother 
Peter Carroll FMS, Provincial of the Marist Brothers shared the Gospel and 
provided Response of the Mission of the Catholic School before Dean Peter 
Bickley and Father Jithin blessed the gardens. There was also attendees to 
walk amongst the garden and reflect on the Marist and Sion Charisms.

Above - Rogene Castro in 
the Charism Garden.

Left - College Captain David 
Brinker-Ritchie, Sr Mary 
Barbuto, Br Peter Carroll 
and College Captain Molly 
Hargreaves

Far Left - College Captain 
Molly Hargreaves, Principal 
Chris Randell, Dean Peter 
Bickley, Sister Mary Barbuto, 
Br Peter Carroll and College 
Captain David Brinker-
Ritchie

Left - Sister Mary Barbuto, 
NDS

Above - Dean Peter Bickley Above - Senior Students reflect in the 
Charism Garden.
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JOHN XXIII OPENING

Catholic College Sale officially opened its 
refurbished John XXIII building at the newly - 

amalgamated Desailly Street site on Saturday 
March 13.

The weekend of celebrations, which included the 
decommissioning of the Sion building, began with the 

Most Reverend Gregory Bennet (Bishop of Sale), joining 
Gippsland MHR Darren Chester and Brother Peter Carrol 
FMS, to officially open the refurbished John XXIII building.

The John XXIII building has been rebuilt internally and 
extended to provide state-of-the-art learning with open 
space classrooms, break-out rooms and the latest 
technology, with funding support from the Federal 
Government and the College local community. 

Principal Chris Randell said, “Catholic College Sale 
community gathered to celebrate the redevelopment of 
the John XXIII building into a modern learning hub for Years 7 and 8 students. The College was very privileged 
to have the Honourable Darren Chester, Member for Gippsland, representing the Commonwealth Government, 
Bishop Greg Bennet, Bishop of Sale Diocese and Br. Peter Carrol FMS, Provincial of the Marist Brothers, 
governors of the College to open and bless the building. The College was also grateful for the presence of 
Maria Kirkwood, Director of Catholic Education at Diocese of Sale and Sister Mary Barbuto NDS, leader of 
the Sion community as well a number of Sisters of Sion and Marist Brothers.”

Assistant Principal of Learning and Teaching Cindy Foat said “This is an amazing facility that will support our 
whole learning community now and in the future. Our new learning studios open up to allow team teaching 
and there are large amounts of glass to help supervise breakout areas. Both our students and teachers have 
already settled into the space and are taking full advantage of all it has to offer.”

Above - Bishop Greg Bennet, Bishop of Sale 
Diocese, blesses the classrooms in the John XXIII 
building.

Above L to R - Br. Peter Carrol FMS, Hon Darren Chester, Bishop Greg 
Bennet unveil the plaque to commemorate the official opening of the 
refurbished John XXIII building.

Above - John XXIII 
building 
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YEAR 7 ARCHAEOLOGY DIG

On a beautiful sunny day, Mr Robinson’s intrepid Year 7 archaeologists hiked to their dig site at the 
school ovals to uncover mysterious artefacts of the past. Firstly they were broken into two groups and 

carefully buried their artefacts that they stole from home (probably with permission from their parents) 
to try to represent an archaeological find that would rival the Valley of the Kings. Each group carefully 

covered their artefacts and then swapped dig sites. With incredibly authentic and expensive archaeological 
tools acquired from Kmart, the students carefully brushed away the dirt to reveal the treasures the other 

team had left in their site. While they dug, they also mapped out their findings so that they would be able to 
use their historical skills to be able to make some sort of conclusions about what sort of people lived there. 
Where it took Howard Carter eight years to uncover the treasures of Tutankhamun, the Year 7s were able to 
uncover their treasures in under an hour. While it was messy, so is history. 

‘My pencil is still down there.’ - Jett

‘My group found everything, we were the best.’ - Claire

‘I ruined my new shoes.’ - Judd

‘My shirt looked worse than Brooklyn’s haircut.’ - Chloe

‘My brush broke.’ - Darcy

‘I am pretty sure they all came back.’ - Mr Robinson
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MUSIC
As we begin Term Two the Music 

Department is in full swing (pun 
intended!).  Our Ensembles are up and 

running: a String Ensembles, a Concert 
Band, Rock Bands at Year 7 and 8 and 

a Guitar Ensemble.  Our choirs include a 
Male Vocal Ensemble, the Sion Singers and 

the Show Choir who are all working hard. 
Instrumental lessons are well attended and 
practice habits are starting to pay off.

Eisteddfods and Performances
We have entered some of our ensembles and 
soloists for the upcoming Sale Eisteddfod and 
later in the year we will support the Latrobe 
Valley (Traralgon) Eisteddfod and Yarram 
Eisteddfods. See Ms Roffe or your instrumental 
teacher for details. We will have concerts before 

Above - Zaidyn Berns, Ryan Heskey and Jay Steed perform 
at the Sion Chapel.

the Sale Eisteddfod which takes place in the last week of May.  Details will be published shortly.

Our MVC were involved in the final Mass at the Sion Chapel, providing a memorable performance which 
showcased the unique and beautiful acoustics of that space.  Further performances will take place that will 
feature our Ensembles and soloists as Term Two progresses.

Currently auditions are underway for our College Production – this year we are presenting Freaky Friday, 
which will be performed midway through Term Three.  We are blown away by the talent we have seen so far 
and choosing the main roles from over forty applicants will be challenging.  Rehearsals begin on Wednesday 
afternoons this week and will continue each week.

It is not too late to join in the activities in the Music Department – we have new members joining all through 
the year! We would particularly like more brass and woodwind players and a string instrumentalist or two is 
always welcome. There is also one vacancy for acoustic double bass. Pick up an application form from the 
office and see Ms Roffe, or any of our other music teachers if you would like to start learning an instrument. 

All you need is enthusiasm and a willingness to practice regularly. 

Ensembles 
Playing music in an ensemble is an essential part of learning your 
instrument, and for most students the element that they get the most 
pleasure from. Joining a suitable ensemble is therefore a compulsory 
part of the College Instrumental Program. Our ensembles are not 
limited to those learning an instrument at school, however. If you 
have an interest in playing in one of our ensembles or singing in 
one of our choirs just let us know. This applies to parents as well 
– if you are interested talk to us about how you can get involved. 

Thank you all for your continued support of Music at Catholic 
College Sale. 

Ann Roffe 
Head of Music 
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ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

Our Athletics Carnival made a triumphant return to the College 
Calendar  in week one of Term Two. There was great turnout and 

participation on what was a chilly Autumn morning, making way 
for some beautiful midday sunshine. Congratulations to our overall 

winners, Theodore House and to our Age Champions listed below: 
 

OVERALL CHAMPION
1st THEODORE 1201 pts 
2nd PAULINUS 1166 pts 
3rd DALY  1157 pts 
4th ALLMAN 1144 pts 
5th  CHAMPAGNAT 990 pts 
6th  RAPHAELA  931 pts

HOUSE SPIRIT
Champagnat

Year Level Champions  
Year 7 – Grace Dillow and Asher Higgins 
Year 8 – Acacia Sutton and Zac Hatt 
Year 9 – Hannah Abdalla and Kayden McCulloch 
Year 10 – Lucy Richardson and Jonathan Boyd 
Year 11 – Grace O’Brien and Harry Gravener 
Year 12 – Keisha Jackson and Cohen Wade

Above: Year 7 Age Champions 
Grace Dillow & Asher Higgins

Above: Year 8 Age Champions Acacia 
Sutton & Zac Hatt

Above: Year 9 Age Champions Hannah 
Abdalla & Kayden McCulloch

Above: Year 10 Age Champions 
Jonathan Boyd & Lucy Richardson 

Above: Year 11 Age Champions 
Grace O’Brien & Harry Gravener 

Above: Year 12 Age Champion 
Keisha Jackson (absent Cohen Wade)

Far Left - Theodore House 
Captains Zaidyn Berns and Cleo 
Fox.

Left - Champagnat House 
Captain Isabella Tatterson
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ATHLETICS CARNIVAL
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SSV TENNIS

On Friday March 26th, four Catholic College Sale Tennis teams 
competed at the School Sport Victoria (SSV) 2021 Division 

Tennis Finals. 
 

Glorious, sunny conditions greeted teams at the Traralgon Tennis 
courts on the day, as our students battled it out against secondary 

schools from around the Wellington area. Our Year 7 Boys and 
Intermediate Girls came runners-up on the day, after being narrowly 
pipped by Lavalla Catholic College. 
 
Our Year 8 Boys Tennis team were victorious against Lavalla Catholic 
College, while our Year 7 Girls were also fortunate enough to progress 
through, after no other schools submitted entries. These two teams 
advanced to the SSV Gippsland Tennis finals back at Traralgon on 
Friday April 23rd. 
 
Team lists: 
Year 9/10 Girls: Zoe Condon, Cara Heskey, Imogen Leahy & Georgie 
Hrehoresen
Year 9/10 Boys: Cooper Clutterbuck, Charlie Edney, Aaron Donaldson, 
Zac Mezenberg & Corbin Skehan
Year 8 Boys: Sam Bertino, Jack Nowak, Gus Simpson, Ashton Harvey-
Gee & Oscar Miller

Year 8 SSV Cricket - Friday March 19th 
 
CCS 0/119 defeated Sale College 12 
Harry Tatterson 50* ret 
Charlie Morris 15* ret 
Sam Anderson 13* ret 
Tom Boyd 15* 
 
Katie Robinson 2/16 
Mitch McMaster 2/0 
Acacia Sutton 2/2 
 
CCS 1/97 defeated Maffra SC 
Sam Anderson 38* ret 
Harry Tatterson 24* ret 
Jack McQuillen 20 
 
Tom Boyd 3/0 
Harry Tatterson 2/4 
Sam Anderson 2/9 
 
Year 8 Team - Harry Tatterson, Sam 
Anderson, Jack McQuillen, Tom Boyd, 
Jye Brickley, Charlie Morris, Katie 
Robinson, Brandon Manson, Acacia 
Sutton, Mitch McMaster, Nick 
Walker 
 

Above - L to R Intermediate Boys 
- Corbin Skehan, Zac Mezenburg, 
Aaron Donaldson, Charlie Edney, 
Cooper Clutterbuck 

Year 7 Boys: Noah Chaffey, Lachlan Powney, Tom Aeschlimann & Umut Cetin
Year 7 Girls: Charlotte Reeves, Eve Crouch, Peri Fraser, Ella Boyle & Claire Ingram
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SSV State Champion
SSV State Swimming was held in Melbourne on 

Thursday 22 April and there were some wonderful 
results from three of our swimmers at MSAC. 

Kayla Pratt (Year 8) swam a 1:02.69 to claim the state title 
in the 12-15 Years Girls 100m Freestyle event. 

Tayla Bellion (Year 9) swam 6th in her 200m Individual Medley, 
and James Arnup (Year 7) swam 8th in both his 50m Freestyle 
and 50m Butterfly. 

Some terrific results for these students and the College!

SSV STATE SWIMMING

SSV Tennis - Gippsland Round
We were back at it again in the first week of Term 2 for 
round two of SSV tennis. Our Year 7 Girls competed 
against Mirboo North and Marist-Sion Warragul, while 
our Year 8 Boys faced-off against Wonthaggi SC, Drouin 
SC and Nagle CC. All students performed admirably in 
ominous weather conditions, to finish 3rd (Girls) and 4th 
(Boys) in the region.

Right - Year 8 student Kayla Pratt pictured with her first place 
medal as the SSV State Champion in teh 12 - 15 Years Girls 
100m Freestyle.

Above - Year 7 Girls L to R - Ella Boyle, 
Charlotte Reeves, Claire Ingram, Peri Fraser, 
Eve Crouch. 

Left - Year 8 Boys L to R - Sam Bertino, 
Gus Simpson, Oscar Miller, Jack Nowak, 
Ashton Harvey - Gee.
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YEAR 8 SSV FOOTBALL

SSV Wellington Round - Tuesday April 27th 
 

CCS defeated Sale College 15.15.105 to 0.0.0 
Goals: McQuillen 3, Tatterson 2, Berry 2, Hanratty 2, 

Anderson 2, Stevens, Moon, Hewish, McMaster 
 

CCS defeated Maffra Secondary 19.7.121 to 0.0.0 
Goals: McMillian 3, Stevens 2, Hanratty 2, Harrington 2, 
Greenwood 2, Hewish, Miller, Carter, Cutler, Manson, 
McMAster, Dwyer, Crue 
 
CCS defeated Lavalla CC 
10.5.65 to 1.3.9 
 
Goals: Berry 3, Crue 3, Harrington, Moon, Rand, Hanratty 
 Best for the day: McQuillen, Phillips, Hanratty, Tatterson, Harrington, Stevens, Rand  
Team - James Greenwood, Luke Dwyer, Thomas Cockman, Jackson Kelly, Brandan Manson, Jack 
McQuillen, Thomas Phillips, Tom Ronchi, Taelan Miller, Jacob Hanratty, Kaiyden Hewish, Will Moon, Harry 
Tatterson, Lachlan Harrington, Sam Anderson, Carter Thompson, Mitchell McMaster, Mitch Stevens, Sam 
Treglown, Elijh Berry, Jarrod Cutler, Crue Johnson, Ashton Harvey-Gee, Nicholas Rand, Declan Carstairs

Man From Snowy River Challenge
Year 12 student Bridget Gallagher recently experienced 
great success in competition at the Man from Snowy 
River Bush Festival held at Corryong. The 2021 Festival 
celebrated the recovery from bushfires and importantly 25 
years of the MFSR Challenge. During four action packed 
days of competition, Bridget placed first in the Harrison’s 
Packhorse, first in the junior finals and third overall in the 
juniors. Congratulations Bridget!
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SENIOR BOYS CRICKET

Our Senior Boys Cricket side have narrowly 
lost their State Quarter Final match against 

Melbourne High School, after a thrilling day’s 
cricket at the College Ovals on Monday March 

22nd. 
 

After winning the toss and electing to bat, our innings 
got off to a rocky start, losing both openers inside the 
first four overs. Runs were difficult to come by with 
Melbourne High School’s opening bowlers hitting a 
sharp line and length and proving difficult to get away. 
Luckily, skipper Tom Morrison (38) and Mason Annear 
(17) stabilised with a 5th wicket partnership of 43 to get 
us to a total of 76. Probably 20 runs short of our goal, 
but still a defendable total. 
 
In response, after a great start, we had our opponents at 4/29 after 10 overs, with the match outcome still 
a coin-flip. Knobel (2/13), Pendergast (1/7), Pendrick (1/11) and Annear (1/14) were all able to chip in with 
timely wickets, however, a crucial 6th wicket stand of 25 propelled Melbourne HS from 5/41 to 6/67; within 
striking distance of their target. Some mature, lower order batting saw Melbourne reach their total with four 
deliveries to spare. 
 
A big thank you to the Collegians Cricket Club for their assistance in preparing a magnificent turf wicket 
and manicured outfield and Sale Maffra Umpires Association for their supply of umpires for the day. Finally, 
thank you to Mr Anthony Robbins for his coaching and mentoring of this team throughout the term and 
his continued willingness to assist with our interschool sport teams. This event wouldn’t have happened 
without all of your support. 
 
CCS 7/76 (20) defeated by Melbourne HS 6/77 (19.2) 
Batting: Morrison 38 (55), Annear 17 (33) 
Bowling: Max Knobel 2/13 (3), Seb Pendergast 1/7 (4), Jake Pendrick 1/11 (3.2), Mason Annear 1/14 (3)

Year 9/10 SSV Cricket – Wednesday 
March 17th 
 
CCS 2/146 defeated Sale College 11 
Jay Diamond 68* 
Ashton Wright 35 
Jos Dimarco 20* 
 
Dobson 2/4 (3) 
Grattan 2/1 (2) 
Stobie 2/3 (2) 
Phelan 1/1 (1.4) 
 
CCS 1/87 defeated Maffra SC 3/79 
Jay Diamond 44* 
Ashton Wright 32* 
 
Diamond 1/4 
Lett 1/8 
Grattan 1/10 

 
Team - Jay Diamond (c), Cooper Lett, Ryan Phelan, Jos 
Dimarco, Tyson Dobson, Waltley Sutton, Max Stobie, 
Hayden Wrigglesworth, Matilda Pendergast, Maddix 
Grattan, Ashton Wright, Asher Eastham
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL RESULTS

A 34-strong contingent of swimmers attended the divisional 
inter-school swim meet at Sale Pool to compete in the 

Wellington Secondary Division Swimming Carnival on March 4. 
All will be progressing on to the SSV Gippsland Finals 

 
The team represented the College to a very high standard, both 

in an out of the water and won both the boys and girls sporting 
categories and the overall day. 

CCS Individual and Team results 
 

Overall – School Team scores 
 
Catholic C Sale - 736 
Lavalla Catholic C - 521 
Maffra SC - 274 
Yarram SC - 178 
Sale C - 138 
Kurnai C - 37 
Traralgon SC - 16

Jasmine Lazzarro (Year 7) – 200m Freestyle (2nd), 50m Breaststroke (1st), 50m Butterfly (2nd), 50m 
Freestyle (2nd), 50m Backstroke (2nd) 
Tayla Bellion (Year 9) – 100m Freestyle (2nd), 50m Breaststroke (1st), 50m Butterfly (1st), 50m Freestyle 
(2nd) , 200m IM (1st) 
James Arnup (Year 7) – 50m Breaststroke (2nd), 50m Butterfly (1st), 50m Freestyle (1st), 50m 
Backstroke (1st), 200m IM (1st) 
Maeve Hatwell (Year 10) – 50m Breaststroke (1st) 
Zac Mezenberg (Year 9) – 50m Breaststroke (1st), 50m Butterfly (1st), 50m Freestyle (1st), 50m 
Backstroke (1st) 
Mia Whitford (Year 10) – 50m Breaststroke (1st), 50m Butterfly (1st), 50m Freestyle (2nd) 
Ben Hall (Year 10) – 50m Breaststroke (1st), 50m Butterfly (1st), 50m Freestyle (1st), 50m Backstroke 
(1st) 
Cohen Wade (Year 12) – 50m Breaststroke (1st), 50m Butterfly (1st), 50m Freestyle (1st), 50m 
Backstroke (1st) 
Stella Whitford (Year 8) – 50m Butterfly (1st), 50m Freestyle (1st), 50m Backstroke (1st) 
Tyson House (Year 7) – 12-15 Years 100m Freestyle (2nd) 
Emma Feltis (Year 9) – 50m Backstroke (2nd), 400m Freestyle (1st) 
Grace Hobbs (Year 10) - 50m Backstroke (2nd) 
 
Relay Swimmers – Olivia Bassett, James Greenwood, Fletcher Doherty, Max Castle, Ethan Clohesy, 
Mahli Stothers, Mia Ballinger, Abby Griebenow, Dean Feltis, Ben Dunsmuir, Charlotte Stephenson, Liam 
Mezenberg, Mitchell Stevens, Kayd Richardson, Zali Gallagher, Lola Wilson, Matt Murphy, Jack Cantwell, 
Isabella Clarke, Elise Norris, Callum Farley, Will Ross.

Year 7 Cricket - Friday March 19th

YEAR 7s 
 
CCS 8/109 defeated Sale College 97 
Jacob Williams 17 
Archer Stobie 15 
Josh Gibb 13 
 
Josh Gibb 2/5 
Archer Stobie 1/23 
Jacob Williams 0/4 (off 4 overs)

Year 7 Team - Archer Stobie, Jy 
Higgins, Billy Stables, Ryan Wells, 
Asher Higgins, Jesse Reid, Marty 
Harrington, Noah Chaffey, Joshua 
Gibb, Jacob Williams, Darcy 
Scott, Jonah Hall
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SSV GIPPSLAND SWIMMING

Australian Age Swimming Championships

Year 8 Catholic College Sale student Kayla Pratt recently returned from 
swimming in the Australian Age Swimming Championships held on the Gold 
Coast from 5th -12th of April, 2021 after some doubt the event would go ahead 
with COVID lockdown restrictions in the greater Brisbane area just a week before. 
 
Representing Traralgon Swimming Club in the 50m freestyle and 
100m freestyle Kayla finished ranked 39th for 50 free and 45th for 100 
freestyle for her age group. Significantly improving her national ranking. 
 
“I was so happy to get my times for Nationals and getting the opportunity 
to compete after an uncertain year with COVID restrictions preventing 
swimmers from training in the pool. During lockdown I kept busy with 
running, band exercises and zoom yoga. I even re educated one of our 
horses and I am now taking her to pony club and hope to compete her soon. 

 
Thankyou to my coaches and parents for helping 
me achieve my goals. It was an amazing 
experience and I am looking forward to the 
coming season.”

Congratulations to all students for their amazing efforts 
SSV Gippsland Swimming on Thursday March 11. 

 
James Arnup (Year 7), Tayla Bellion (Year 9) and 

Kayla Pratt (Year 8) qualified for SSV State Finals 
after fantastic results in Freestyle, Butterfly and the 

individual medley. Kayla set a new record in the Girls 
12-15 Years 100m Freestyle with a time of 1:03.31 
 
Maeve Hatwell, Zac Mezenburg and our 14 Years Boys 
Freestyle Relay team just missed out on state final 
qualification, after finishing 2nd in their respective events. 

 
A big thank you to our VCAL students who assisted with timekeeping, 
marshalling and results throughout the day.

Above and Left: Kayla Pratt at 
the Australian Age Swimming 
Championships in Queensland.
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Term Dates 2021 
TERM TWO 2020

Monday 19th April - Friday 25th June

TERM THREE 2020 
Monday 12th July – Friday 17th September

TERM FOUR 2020 
Monday 4th October – Tuesday 7th December

Events Calendar
Monday 10th May - Friday 14th May
Year 10 Camp

Tuesday 11th May - Friday 14th May
NAPLAN

Tuesday 25th May - Friday 28th May
Year 7 Camp

Wednesday 2nd June
Feast Day - St. Marcellin Champagnat
Footsteps Walk

Thursday 3rd June
Year 9 Exams

Friday 4th June - Thursday 10th June
Years 10 - 12 Exams

Wednesday 9th June
General Achievement Test

Friday 11th June
Student Free Day

Monday 14th June
Queens Birthday Public Holiday

Tuesday 15th June
Headstart Begins - Semester Two 

Tuesday 15th June - Friday 18th June
Year 12 Retreat

Wednesday 23rd June
Unit 3/4 PST’s 4.00pm to 8.00pm

Friday 25th June
Last Day Term 2

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853
  03 5143 9700
   Student Absences    03 5143 9721

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is currently running online. 
For  any enquiries please use the request 
form here. 

Blazers and hats are purchased directly 
through the College.  
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.   
Clothing is not sold on consignment but 
purchased by the College Uniform Shop, 
however, only items in good order will be 
accepted for sale.  Blazers and winter skirts 
left for sale must be dry-cleaned. 

Canteens 
The Canteen Menu and price list is available 
through CDF Pay by clicking the logo. 

To pay for items, please ensure the Student 
Card has money on it (this can be done by 
either bringing cash to the canteen at recess 
or through CDF Pay) .

NEWS and EVENTS
Click here to access more 
photographs  and information from 
our latest College events. 

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/cdfpay/
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/cdfpay/
https://forms.gle/Fb4hpNJRbXxaUhaK8
https://forms.gle/Fb4hpNJRbXxaUhaK8
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/events/news-events/

